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Deputy Headmaster – 
Teaching and Learning
Steve Uscinski
The academic outcomes achieved by the Seniors of 2018, shared by the Headmaster with the community at the 
commencement of the school year, were again outstanding and affirm Brisbane Grammar School’s status as a 
leader in the education of young men in this state. The high median OP and excellent QCS Test performance speak 
to the depth and breadth of the whole cohort’s commitment to learning. 

I particularly want to recognise and to comment briefly on the following exceptional achievements by the Class of 
2018: 

•	 4 students received an ATAR of 99.95 and a further 5 attained 99.90

•	 awarded scholarships to leading universities, whose combined value exceeds $1.7 million 

•	 30 offers of places in Medicine courses across Australia

•	 several offers of places at leading overseas universities, including confirmed entry to Oxford 

It is precisely the kind of broad liberal education that Brisbane Grammar School has provided for 150 years that 
opens up the pathways to high-demand tertiary courses and the world’s top universities. This week Director of 
Student Services, Ms Dale Nicholas, is visiting Oxford University, Imperial College and the London School of 
Economics — at their invitation — to ensure our team of counsellors is up to date with the latest requirements 
of UK tertiary admissions. BGS is the only Australian school represented among the many leading schools from 
across the world attending the London International Counsellors Conference.  

The Class of 2019 are already immersed in their studies and have completed their first trial QCS Test. We are 
confident that their preparation, led by Dean of Studies, Mr Mark Schumann, will see a standard of performance 
as high as any BGS cohort in the near 30 years of the OP system. 

Earlier this week, I spoke to the Year 11 cohort, the Class of 2020, about the challenges of the new QCE-ATAR 
system. I emphasised that committing to two important and enduring principles will see our boys continue to 
succeed irrespective of changes of system.

I spoke firstly of efficacy, the capacity to produce a desired outcome. Among the most significant markers of student 
success is possessing self-efficacy, the ability to exert control over one’s motivations and behaviours to produce 
specific performance attainments. In simple terms, the capacity to manage oneself, developed and practised 
through routines and habits, correlates highly with student academic success.

Similarly, collective efficacy, a shared belief in the conjoint capability to organise and execute actions required 
for performance, is another significant correlating factor with success. The benefits of committing to collective 
enterprise are apparent across the School, most visibly in the preparation and planning for instruction that our 
teachers undertake. At the same time, each class and cohort of students can commit to a collective culture of 
thinking and learning that improves the performance of all. 

I also spoke to Year 11 about the value of integrity, the capacity to have and consistently act on strong moral 
principles. Committing and living up to high standards of academic integrity is essential to success as a student, 
scholar and career professional. I made clear to the Year 11s that irrespective of circumstances, their academic 
integrity must be maintained, and that there are always alternatives to behaving dishonestly. 

The credo of the Columbia University Business School, at which I was fortunate to study some years ago, 
encapsulated my closing message to Year 11: 

	 As a lifelong member of the CBS community, I adhere to the principles of Truth, Integrity and Respect. 
	 I will not lie, cheat, steal or tolerate those who do. 

I wish all our students every success in their academic endeavours in 2019. 
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At assembly, my message to the boys was to step out of their comfort zone and take advantage of the many 
opportunities BGS has to offer. By doing so, students connect and engage with peers who they might not work 
with otherwise. 

Despite our differences and backgrounds, we all wear the same blue shirt and light dark blue tie — we are all part of 
this community. We believe it is important for the entire student body to work ‘As One’ to achieve ‘As One’. This is 
why we’re focusing on unity, engagement and a sense of school pride and belonging in 2019. 

I also encouraged the senior students to join one of the several committees. The committees are a remarkable 
opportunity to lead and serve the community. Seniors, please contact the respective committee chairs to get 
involved:

•	 Spirit Committee: Hugo Brown

•	 Academic Support Committee: Cameron Cormack-Thomson

•	 Senior Video Committee: Keng Tan

•	 Closing the Gap Committee: Jude Forrest 

•	 Formal / Bi-Grammar Committee: Yazgi Sato 

•	 Public Purpose: Thomas Bizzell 

•	 Student Representative Body: Chris Sole 

It has been very promising to see the willingness of the boys to commit to their co-curricular pursuits and the 
committees. The support and courage demonstrated in the first round of GPS fixtures set a very strong standard 
for this term. I look forward to seeing the Spirit Committee lead in the upcoming GPS Championships for Term 1.

Noah Rosemann 
School Vice Captain

Captains’ Corner
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Deputy Headmaster – Students
David Carroll
BGS child protection update
At the recent Middle School parent information evenings, I presented on how BGS is implementing the Royal 
Commission’s child safe institution recommendations. I discussed the School’s progress in this area since 2016, 
and explained each of the focus areas in the School’s Child Safe Schools Environment framework. These include 
Policies and Practice, People and Culture, Perennial and Promotion. I will be delivering the same presentations 
later in the term at each of the Senior School parent information evenings. If you would like further details, please 
contact my office directly via (07) 3834 5260 or dhm.students@brisbanegrammar.com.

Student immersion information evenings
There are several service immersion opportunities for BGS students this year. We held an information evening 
about the Year 10 Cambodia Immersion this week, and on Monday there is an information evening for the Year 10 
Parent–Son Kokoda Immersion, as well as an information evening for Years 11 and 12 families for the Indigenous 
Immersion. All experiences are aimed at providing an experience different from regular family holidays. We aim 
to provide meaningful experiences where boys reflect and develop a conscience that encourages them to focus 
on assisting those less fortunate. If you have any questions or were unable to attend, please contact Ms Philippa 
Douglas via philippa.douglas@brisbanegrammar.com regarding the Cambodia and Indigenous Immersions, or 
my office for Kokoda Immersion enquiries.

Special leave 
If you require your son in Senior School to be away from school for an extended period of time, you will need to 
apply in writing to my office. I accept that there will be times when being absent from school is unavoidable, but 
taking a family holiday outside of term breaks is not acceptable. All holiday break times are well advertised, and I 
would appreciate you ensuring that these dates are used to schedule your family holidays. 

mailto:dhm.students%40brisbanegrammar.com?subject=
mailto:philippa.douglas%40brisbanegrammar.com?subject=
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Saturday 23 February 2019
The ACER Scholarship Examination will take place at Brisbane Grammar School on Saturday 23 February 2019. 
Please note that registrations are now closed. The following information is for students registered for the exam.

Arrival 
Students should arrive at the Great Hall at Brisbane Grammar School at 8.15am as there are administrative tasks 
we need to complete prior to the boys commencing the exam at 9.00am. Signs will indicate the location of the 
Great Hall and School Prefects will be available to direct you when you enter the School grounds.

Examination
Once boys have entered the Great Hall for instructions they will be under the direction of supervising staff and 
parents will not be permitted access to the Hall or the examination centre. Parents are asked not to remain on 
campus while the examination is on and should return to collect their sons at 12.00pm. 

It is not necessary for boys to bring anything other than two blue or black ball point pens, two HB or B pencils 
and a pencil eraser. Candidates should not bring books, papers, rulers or mathematical instruments of any kind. 
Your son is not required to bring any form of identification.

There will be a break between papers and light refreshments will be provided for students. Boys should bring their 
own morning tea if they would like to eat something substantial or if they have a specific dietary requirement. 
Boys may bring a water bottle to take into the exam if they wish.  

Boys are not required to wear school uniform for the exam and should attend in neat, casual clothing. This also 
applies to students who currently attend Brisbane Grammar School.

Parking 
Please note there will be no provision for parking at the School and the parking situation at Gregory Terrace is 
usually extremely hectic on this day. I would urge you to be aware of this and make arrangements so your son 
arrives on time. 

Departure
The examination should conclude at approximately 12.00pm when students may be collected from the Great Hall 
or surrounds. 

Results 
The School does not provide candidates’ actual scores or order of merit. However, ACER will provide your son’s 
results online from Thursday 4 April 2019. You will need your username and login details to access his results. 

If your son is being considered for a scholarship you will be contacted by the Headmaster’s Office as he will be 
required to attend an interview. Please note that only successful candidates will be contacted. 

Jamie Smith 
Director of Enrolments

2019 ACER Scholarship Exam
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Director of Boarding
Berian Williams-Jones
Last Friday, I had the pleasure of presenting badges to the Harlin House Prefects at the Prefect Induction 
Assembly. It takes courage to apply for a leadership position and ask for the approval of peers, fellow boarders and 
staff.

When the leadership positions were announced, I shared my belief that the new Prefects were following in the 
tradition in the Roman army. As the legions were marched, each ‘century’ was led by a soldier who carried the 
standard or banner. As Prefects, these boys are now the standard-bearers of their peers. I know this responsibility 
means a great deal to both James and Ryan, as Captain and Vice Captain of Harlin House; along with Anthony, 
Callum, Calvin, Josh and Sam, they will all be outstanding ambassadors for our boarding community.

At the start of the year, I tell the boys that leadership is much more than a badge or title. My firm belief is that 
each boy in the House is a leader. All Year 12 boys, who Mr Byron and I meet with every week, set the tone and 
standard for the younger boarders. We expect every boy to lead by making good decisions that have a positive 
impact on other boys. 

We are already benefitting from this diversified view of leadership, and I look forward to sharing other success 
stories over the year.



Director of Outdoor Education
Derek Jervis
The Year 7 program has a focus on endeavour. The boys are given a range of new and challenging activities. They 
are encouraged to learn about their new classmates, push themselves mentally and physically and be respectful 
to the environment, culture and their peers. They undergo a traditional acknowledgement of country with local 
Ugarapul Elder Douglas James, which helps the boys gain an understanding of the local Indigenous culture. They 
also learn to use traditional Ugarapul hunting weapons and musical instruments.

7A and 7B had the chance to start the year with this experience. The boys put effort into learning the names of 
all their classmates, seniors and teachers. Hopefully this shared experience will help to develop some strong 
relationships for the year ahead.

Max Liberatore was consistently positive regardless of the situation. His enthusiasm had a great impact on the 
rest of the class, especially as he kept upbeat at the end of a long day hiking. Rupert Sommerville and Connor 
Fitzpatrick engaged in all the activities and were keen to get involved in every aspect of the program — including 
the duties.

Darcy Millsteed and Jasper Gottliebsen were both keen and enthusiastic participants throughout the program. 
Mikhail Othman was ready to take on every challenge and pushed himself to reach the top of the 15m climbing 
tower.

Year 12 Form Seniors Alec Bodimeade, Lachlan Hislop, Vincent Xu, Jack Anderson and Oliver English have done 
a wonderful job leading the Year 7 program this week. The seniors set a great example for the Year 7 boys as they 
ran the duty areas, facilitated a games evening and guided the boys through the prussicking activity.

Ms Lisa Whitcher and Mr Dean Littlefair joined the boys at Moogerah to support and share the experiences 
with their classes. Mr Craig Timms also visited to support the boys taking on the rock climbing and abseiling 
component of the week.

Click to view the 7A photo album, 7B photo album, 7A video and 7B video of the boys’ experiences at Outdoor 
Education this week.
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https://www.flickr.com/photos/150841597@N08/40048644843/in/album-72157676298321127/
https://www.flickr.com/photos/150841597@N08/sets/72157706607027464
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5IN_IUVWL4s&feature=youtu.be
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qnkgXlfY8cE&feature=youtu.be


7BGS Newsletter  |  Students

Director of Student Wellbeing Programs
Philippa Douglas
SchoolTV Mindfulness
With the year well underway and boys back into school routines and expectations, I thought it timely to share the 
latest SchoolTV segment on mindfulness.

Mindfulness can be described as attention training for your brain, enabling you to focus on something without 
judgement and to stimulate curiosity. Mindfulness can be practised in several ways and is something that can be 
done by everyone — no matter your age. It has been practised by many cultures around the world, and it is not 
exclusively affiliated to any particular philosophy or religion.

Mindfulness helps improve memory, engagement and performance. Its positive effect on the brain can improve 
immunity, mental wellbeing, learning ability, emotional health and even time management. It is especially 
important in this era of information overload as our attention is constantly being pulled in many directions, 
making us more distracted.

In this edition of SchoolTV, parents can learn the best way to introduce mindfulness to their sons, implementing it 
into their daily lives to have an overall positive impact on family relationships.

Click here for this month’s edition of SchoolTV.

Leadership Tours
A reminder that applications for the Asia–Pacific Young Leaders Convention in Indonesia in April and the 
Asia–Pacific Young Leaders Summit in July are now open to students in Year 11. Students who are interested in 
representing BGS at either of these leadership forums must complete and submit applications by the following 
dates:

•	 APYLC in Indonesia — Friday 15 February

•	 APYLS in Singapore — Monday 25 February 

Please refer to MyGrammar for further information on the APYLC and APYLS as well as application 
requirements.

Service Immersion Information Evenings
•	 Years 11 and 12 Cape York Indigenous immersion — Monday 18 February in The Lilley Centre Forum.  Refer to 

MyGrammar for an overview of the immersion.

•	 Year 10 Cambodia immersion — expressions of interest close Friday 22 February. Click here for information on 
enrolment procedures and immersion overview.

http://brisbanegrammar.schooltv.me/newsletter/mindfulness
https://intranet.brisbanegrammar.com/pub/master/Pages/viewWellbeing.aspx?Category=Leadership&Title=Global%20Leaders
https://intranet.brisbanegrammar.com/pub/master/Pages/viewContent.aspx?ID=770&ListID=40501f61-53b2-47ac-8ce5-bdc2bf7d4776&Category=Community%20Service&MainCategory=Wellbeing
https://intranet.brisbanegrammar.com/pub/master/Pages/viewContent.aspx?ID=789&ListID=40501f61-53b2-47ac-8ce5-bdc2bf7d4776&Category=Community%20Service&MainCategory=Wellbeing
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An information session will be held for Year 10 parents interested in learning more about a BGS Parent–Son 
Kokoda trip which will be coordinated by Aurora Adventures in September 2019.

Those who participated with their sons in similar treks have spoken of the remarkable experience — made more 
remarkable by being shared — and the lifelong friendships that develop between the parents and among the boys. 

Further information is included in the brochure which has been posted on MyGrammar in the Year 10 section.

Note that all boys who participate in this trek must be accompanied by a parent.

Information session
Date: Monday 18 February 2019

Time: 6.00pm

Location: The Lilley Centre

Guest Speaker: Evan Donaghue, Operations Manager, Aurora Adventures

Contact: Petrina Gilmore  |  petrina.gilmore@brisbanegrammar.com or 07 3834 5748

RSVP: rsvp@brisbanegrammar.com 

Year 10 Parent–Son Kokoda trip
September 2019

The School emailed fee accounts to all parents on Friday 14 December 2018. If you do not remember seeing it, 
please check your junk email folder.

Please note that the first instalment for everyone is due on or before Friday 15 February 2019. If you are paying 
your account upfront for the full year, we must receive your payment by this date or you will not be entitled to the 
4% discount and your account will be adjusted accordingly.

Please contact BGS Accounts via accounts@brisbanegrammar.com if you have any questions regarding this 
matter.

Kay Goodwin 
Director of Finance

Fee accounts for 2019

mailto:petrina.gilmore%40brisbanegrammar.com?subject=
mailto:accounts%40brisbanegrammar.com?subject=Fee%20accounts%20for%202019
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Parent–teacher evenings
Year 8 		  Wednesday 8 May

Year 9 	  	 Tuesday 30 April 

Year 10	 	 Tuesday 21 May 

Year 11	 	 Tuesday 14 May  

Year 12 		 Tuesday 7 May  

Independent study afternoon (Years 7 to 12)
Term 1 		 Tuesday 19 March 

Term 2 		 Thursday 23 May

Public holidays 
Anzac Day 	 Thursday 25 April 

Labour Day 	 Monday 6 May

Frank McClatchy 
Dean of Administration

Important dates for Semester 1
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Deputy Head – Co-Curriculum
Greg Thorne
2019 GPS sports and activities are well underway, bringing an energy to our campus. Before and after school, 
BGS boys are fully engaged in training and rehearsals. Last weekend, GPS Debating, Cricket and Volleyball 
competitions began, with lead-up meets for Swimming and Rowing continuing.

Director of Sport, Mr Ron Cochrane, Director of Middle School Sport, Mr Glenn McFarlane and I plan to attend as 
many fixtures and functions as possible. In doing so, we engage with parents about your experiences and those 
reported to you by your sons. We also listen to coaches and managers as they conduct their valuable work, and we 
support our incredible MiCs and Directors leading sports and activities. Most importantly, we speak with and hear 
from the boys about their co-curricular experiences. Our goal is for every boy to experience growth and success in 
our Co-Curricular program’s sports and activities.

I’ve been pleased to hear reports from the plethora of internal clubs offered, with boys taking up opportunities to 
gather, learn and share on all manner of interesting topics. 

From the Enterprise groups to the Aviation Club and everything in between, there really is something for every 
boy who wants to benefit from these extensive activities and the staff who oversee them.  

As always, the most comprehensive and up-to-date information for all Co-Curricular activities is available through 
MyGrammar, with the BGS app used as a notification tool. MyGrammar should be used as your primary source of 
information. Within MyGrammar, for each sport and activity, contact details are available for the MiC or Director, 
for those occasions when this may be necessary. 

This Monday evening, 18 February, the annual GPS Music Showcase is on at QPAC, following rehearsals during 
the day here at BGS and elsewhere. Further details are listed in the Music report. We wish our musicians and all 
boys involved in Co-Curricular activities this week every success as they strive to learn and improve.  
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Year 10 Art students are currently working on an Art and Architecture unit, where they are required to take 
photographs of architecture around the School. Boys were asked to look carefully at not only a whole building but 
at its details. From these photographs, students create a one-colour lino print edition followed with hand colouring 
in watercolours. The photographs may also be an inspiration for a sculpture. Boys are looking closely at the 
elements and principals of design and have researched architects and interior photographs from home.

Sandy Elliott 
Teacher of Art

Art
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I am pleased to report that our first round of Debating was an incredibly successful night, with BGS winning 13 
of 15 debates. A special mention to our new debaters and those who stayed to support the Senior A team in their 
unanimous win against The Southport School.

Tonight, we have our first away debate against Anglican Church Grammar School. It is also the very first debate 
for our youngest debaters and we look forward to supporting the Years 5 to 7 students in their debating journey.

Just a few housekeeping notices:

•	 Bus sign up:  The links to our bus sign up forms to Brisbane State High School and Nudgee College are online 
and can be completed now. Remember that students must complete these details.

•	 Weekly times for debates will be published on MyGrammar the Wednesday before the debate.

Next week we debate against Gregory Terrace. I encourage all debaters to stay and support the Senior A team with 
the Spirit Committee and Year 12 supporters.  

Finally, QDU have confirmed the dates and initial topics for the Years 8 to 12 competition. All QDU debaters have 
been emailed this information and coaches are currently organising training times. More specific information 
regarding venues and debate times will be sent to students as soon as it is finalised.

Ainslie Hunter 
MiC Debating

Debating
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The casting process for the 2019 Senior Dramatic Production was one of the most challenging and competitive 
in recent memory. The high calibre of auditions revealed the depth of acting talent across the senior cohort. Well 
done to all students who participated in this process.

We are thrilled to announce the cast for Richard III:

Adrian Brown			   Amy Lehmann (QACI)		  Angus Watson-O’Donnell

Charlie Jones			   Ethan Farr			   Fred Forno

Harry Barker			   Hugo Brown			   Iagan Kiszely

Indiah Morris (QACI)		  Jack Richardson			  Jack Sinclair (Year 7)

Luca Gerbino			   Matthew Amato (Year 5)	 Noah Strachan

Oliver English			   Roisin Wallace Nash (QACI)

Jeffrey Lewis 
Senior Dramatic Production Creative Team

Drama
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GPS Music Showcase
This wonderful event featuring the finest musicians from all GPS schools will be held this Monday 18 February. 
The choirs will be rehearsing at BGS, the Concert Band at Brisbane State High School and the Orchestra at the 
Queensland Performing Arts Complex. There are over 50 boys representing BGS at this event and we wish them 
all the best.  

The final concert will be in the QPAC Concert Hall at 7.00pm. Tickets are free and available online through 
TryBooking. Physical tickets can be collected from the QPAC box office on the night from 5.30pm. Click here for 
tickets or search 2019 GPS Music Showcase on TryBooking.

We hope you can attend to support our BGS musicians.

Music concerts in 2019
Now that auditions have completed and rehearsals have started, I would like to remind you of upcoming concerts 
in Semester 1. Please note these dates in your family diaries and let us know if you anticipate any problems. It will 
be a great semester of concerts.

A complete list of concerts and events can also be found on MyGrammar. 

Friday 22 March	

•	 Music Soiree  |  5.00pm  |  performances by selected ensembles in the Great Hall (groups TBC)

•	 Music Support Group welcome function  |  6.00pm  |  The Lilley Centre		

Sunday 28 to Monday 29 April — Junior Music Retreat at the Old Museum

•	 Vocal Group, Paganini Strings, Corelli Consort, Junior Band, Sousa Band

•	 Final Concert at 4.00pm at the Old Museum

Wednesday 8 May — Intermediate Concert 1  |  Centenary Hall  |  6.00pm

•	 Locatelli Strings, Stradivari Strings, Williams Band, Philharmonic Orchestra, Parker Jazz Band, Junior 
Percussion Ensemble, Boom Percussion Ensemble, Crash Percussion Ensemble

Thursday 9 May — Intermediate Concert 2  |  Great Hall  |  6.00pm

•	 Chamber Choir, Grammar Voices, Vivaldi Strings, Holst Band, Grainger Band, Morrison Jazz Band, Basie Jazz 
Band

Sunday 19 May — Grammar in Concert 

•	 To be held this year in the magnificent Edmund Rice Performing Arts Complex, St Laurence’s College at 4.00pm

•	 Featuring our finest ensembles including Grammar Vocal Ensemble, Grammarphones, Grammar Singers, 
Symphonic Band, Senior Percussion Ensemble, Big Band, Symphony Orchestra, Chamber Strings and Vocal 
Group 

Peter Ingram 
Head of Music

Music

https://www.trybooking.com/BAREL
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The BGS Cricket community were well prepared for our first round of the GPS season against Ipswich Grammar 
School, having completed a thorough preseason program during Term 4 and the summer holidays. The boys 
tested their skills at the annual cricket camp and trials matches held in late January, and our Development and 
First XI squads toured Adelaide in December as part of their preparation for the 2019 season. The First XI also 
successfully competed in the Annual Tri-Grammar Cricket Competition which we hosted this year, winning the 
T20 Cup for the first time since 2013. Four of our boys gained selection in the Tri-Grammar representative team. 
Congratulations to Archie Halliday (VC), Dan Athanasellis, Bailey Curran and Angus Pearn.

Round 2 of the GPS Cricket season commenced with fixtures against IGS. This was a very successful round with 
wins recorded in 23 of 36 matches played and 12 of 16 GPS matches. 

Round 2 highlights
•	 Matthew Lockhart (First XI) – 57 runs

•	 Hayden Spencer (11A) – 49 runs 

•	 Will Petersen (11B) – 45 runs

•	 Joel Furnell (10B) – 57 runs

•	 Bailey Dangerfield (9D) – 50 runs

•	 Oliver Spence (8A) – 47 runs

•	 Jack Van Der Westhuizen (6B) - 49 runs

•	 Jayden Muller (11B) – 42 runs

•	 Jack Fewster (10B) – 4/32

•	 Toby Logan (9B) – 4/10

•	 Robbie Sanders (First XI) -  4/50

All-round performances
•	 Luke Furnell (Second XI)  – 3/2 and 21 runs

•	 Declan Harte (Second XI) – 42 runs and 2/30

•	 Callum Vidler (8A) – 29 runs and 2/16

Team of the Week
10B – 4/190 def IGS 10/103

It was a great all-round performance with solid contributions from the team. 

Player of the Round
Jack Van der Westhuizen (6B) - 49 runs. In the junior matches, the boys only get to face a limited number of 
deliveries and Jack made sure that every ball counted with his whirlwind performance which included 10 fours.

I encourage all players to keep working hard on all facets of their game. We have been paying particular attention 
to fielding this week and taking the stumps at every occasion. Let’s hope it pays off in our next round of matches 
against archrivals BBC.

Good luck to all teams this weekend.

Trevor Irvine 
Director of Cricket

Cricket
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Years 5 to 12 GPS competition
A note to all runners that training starts and finishes at the Pavilion at the end of Number 1 Oval. Students should 
arrive at the Pavilion to sign on with their Student ID card and be ready to run at 6.15am. This training should 
not interrupt the Term 1 Sport program, but is a way to supplement or augment other training sessions. Students 
who are involved in Cross Country should attempt to make these sessions to build a solid aerobic base for the 
upcoming season. The program uses playing fields at school, surrounding parkland area, bikeways and footpath 
runs following local roads.

Follow the link on MyGrammar to sign on for the season. 

Upcoming Events

Term 1 training Monday, Wednesday, Friday mornings

6.15am – 8.00am  |  Cricket Pavilion

Wednesday 3 April BSHS/BBC Cross Country  |  Minnippi

Monday 8, Wednesday 10, Friday 12 April Holiday training 

7.00am – 8.00am  |  BGS

Monday 15 – Wednesday 17 April Years 7 to 12 BGS Cross Country Camp  |  Tallebudgera

 
Information on BGS Cross Country can be found on MyGrammar.

If you have any questions regarding the Cross Country program please contact Mr John Clancy at 
john.clancy@brisbanegrammar.com.

John Clancy 
MiC Cross Country

Cross Country

mailto:john.clancy%40brisbanegrammar.com?subject=
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The competitive rowing season commenced in late January after the boys completed some challenging camps at 
Grafton during the holiday period. The boys have been building their fitness and honing their technical skill with 
the rowing oar, excited for the competitions that lie ahead. 

The Queensland State Championship regatta, held Friday 25 January to Sunday 27 January, saw BGS rowers 
secure four Gold, one Silver and two Bronze medals. Despite the hot weather, our rowing team from Years 9 to 12 
attended the regatta, displaying their strength in multiple events.

Congratulations to the following boys on their exceptional performances:

Gold Silver Bronze

U19 Single Scull

Hugh Weightman

U19 Single Scull

Sam Atherton

U19 Double Scull

Harry Sirett, Tom Clifton

U19 Double Scull

Hugh Weightman, Sam Atherton

U16 Quad Scull

Angus Reinhold, Hiro Hobson, 
James Mulholland, Campbell 
Stoneley, Will Shaw

U19 Coxed Four

Harry Sirett, Tom Clifton, Hugh 
Weightman, Sam Atherton, Jono 
Cooke

U17 Quad Scull

Tom Stunden, Tom Fennon, Jake 
Smith, Drew Weightman, Matt 
Weier

The GPS regatta season commenced on Saturday 2 February with some encouraging performances across the year 
levels. Building from this, the team improved in Week 2 with some great performances in Year 10 and Open year 
levels. Notably, the Year 10 Fourth Quad had a strong win in their second race and Open First VIII secured a tight 
fourth place with a margin of 2.18s to third and 0.84s to second. A further six crews rowed to very close fourth and 
fifth place positions.

These encouraging results have led to a very positive and driven Week 3 of Term 1. Congratulations boys on your 
continued improvement.

Regatta 2 results – 9 February 2019

Overall Points Open First VIII

School Points School Placing

ACGS

NC

GT

TSS

BGS

BBC

BSHS

102

92

83

71

61

42

7

NC

ACGS

TSS

BGS

BBC

BSHS

GT

1st

2nd

3rd

4th

5th

6th

DNS

Rowing
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It is now compulsory for boys to be wearing their UV tops at regattas. We prefer that every boy purchases the new 
long sleeve base layer shirts, which are available for purchase via the Tipperoo website. The can be picked up at 
the Rowing Boatshed by your sons.

Congratulations and thank you to our coxswains, many of who joined us early in Term 1. These boys, mainly in 
Years 7 and 8, have done an exceptional job for our team. Coxswains are the most important element to the rowing 
boat, adding the critical edge to every performance. We thank all our coxswains for their commitment.

This Saturday 16 February, the Rowing community will be hosting a community breakfast around training. 
We invite all Years 9 to 12 Rowing families to join us down at the Rowing Boatshed from 7.30am to 9.00am. The 
Tipperoo support group will be cooking up some breakfast and there is coffee available at the local markets next 
door. We look forward to seeing you then.

Tentative camp dates for the 2019/20 Rowing season:

•	 Year 9 Camp: Saturday 30 November – Tuesday 3 December

•	 Years 10 to 12 Camp: Monday 2 December – Saturday 7 December

•	 High Performance Camp (30 boys): Monday 13 January – Thursday 16 January

•	 Years 10 to 12 Camp: Saturday 18 January – Thursday 23 January

•	 Year 9 Camp: Monday 20 January – Thursday 23 January

End of Season Celebration
Tickets are now on sale for the Rowing End of Season Celebration, to be held on Saturday 16 March from 6.30pm at 
Souths Leagues Club.

To purchase tickets click here.

Matt Marden 
Director of Rowing

https://www.tipperoo.com.au/product/2019-bgs-rowing-end-of-season-celebration
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BGS School Swimming Championships
The BGS School Swimming Championship was held at the Chandler Aquatic Centre on Tuesday. It was good to 
see over 110 boys from Years 5 to 12 competing and putting in some outstanding performances. Most notably, 12 
new School Championship records were established. I would like to make special mention of Year 5 student, Cashy 
Luo, who broke four records, William Jordan and Alex Fenton, who both broke two school records each, and to 
Max Gao, Charlie Lutton, Gus Whittome and Tom Rimmington, who each broke a record on the day. Some of the 
records that were broken had stood for over 20 years.

Congratulations to these boys for their magnificent performances and to the 2019 BGS Swimming Age Champions. 

2019 New School Championships Records

Cashy Luo 11 Years 50m Backstroke

11 Years 100m Freestyle

11 Years 50m Butterfly

11 Years 200m Individual Medley

36.44

1:11.13

33.89

2:52.58

Max Gao 11 Years 50m Breaststroke 41.81

Charlie Lutton 12 Years 50m Butterfly 64.67

William Jordan 15 Years 200m Freestyle

15 Years 400m Freestyle

2:03.54

4:08.85

Gus Whittome 16 Years 50m Butterfly 26.49

Alex Fenton 16 Years 200m Freestyle

16 Years 400m Freestyle

2:00.45

4:11.95

Tom Rimmington Open 100m Breaststroke 1:05.62

2019 BGS Swimming Age Champions

Age Ranking Points

10 and under 1st – Mitchell Ackermann

2nd – Harvey Munday

3rd – Sam Farrelly

46

33

27

11 and under 1st – Cashy Luo

2nd – Archer Boorer

3rd – Charles Nelson

58

43

36

12 and under 1st – Charlie Lutton

2nd – Kyan Bigby

3rd – Bas Stoneley

55

43

41

13 and under 1st – Lachlan Elliott

2nd – Ronan Mellick

3rd – Ed Rimmington

70

56.5

51

14 and under 1st – Joshua Anderson

2nd – Alexander Roe

3rd – James Randall

73

41

40

Swimming
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15 and under 1st – William Jordan

2nd – Jack Baboolal

3rd – George Sayer

80

37

33

16 and under 1st – Alexander Fenton

2nd – Hunter Pyne

3rd – Henry Sommerville

71

65

50

Open 1st – Tom Rimmington

2nd – Alexander Endycott

3rd – Gabriel Lamarre

72

60

53

City District swimming trials
On Wednesday, 14 Years 5 and 6 swimmers competed at the City Districts trials at the Lawnton Pool. 
Congratulations to the following boys for their performances at the City District Trials and for being selected in 
the District team to compete at Metropolitan North Swimming Trials later this month:

Cashy Luo, Charles Nelson, Lachlan Baker, Archer Boorer, Mitchell Ackermann, Thomas McCredie, Max Gao, 
Oliver Dauber, Angus Bale, Jake Miller and Josh Wood.

With only three weeks until the GPS Championship, it is important that all swimmers continue to focus on the 
task ahead. Training continues as normal, with the final lead-up meet being held at Chandler next Friday night. 
This will be the last opportunity for all swimmers to post an electronic time before the team selection process 
occurs.

Matt Logan 
MiC Swimming
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The GPS Tennis season is approaching and we are beginning to prepare for the season. If you would like to play 
GPS Tennis you must compete in the school championship. This year we are electing to hold a main draw and 
consolation draw for singles matches. Doubles matches will only be played by the Open age group. This is to 
ensure a better understanding of player standard and to help achieve the best results possible for our teams.  

Please see the notice on the following page of this newsletter with important upcoming dates for BGS Tennis.

Super League
Super League is a fixture competition held each Saturday afternoon around Brisbane. It is a great way for players 
to prepare for the GPS Tennis season and improve their match play. If you would like more information about 
Super League please contact Harry Lee at tennis@brisbanegrammar.com. 

Hercules Program
The Hercules Program is a strength and athletic development program for boys in Years 7 and 8.  It is a great way 
for boys to enhance their athletic abilities in a fun environment with experienced coaches.  Please find information 
on the tennis page of MyGrammar.

Welcome to Tennis Day - GPS Tennis season launch 2019
The GPS Tennis season launch will be held on Sunday 24 March from 10.00am to 2.00pm at the BGS Tennis Centre 
(Victoria Park Road). It is a great opportunity to talk and play some tennis with other BGS players, coaches and 
parents. We will also have a barbecue lunch.

Michael Fancutt 
Director of Tennis

Tennis

mailto:tennis%40brisbanegrammar.com?subject=
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2019 Term 1 Tennis Schedule of Events 

 
 
Jan 30th   Term 1 Commences 
Jan 30th     Coaching commences 
Feb 18th     Sign on begins for School Championship 
Feb 27th    GPS tennis information evening (6.15 – 6.45pm) 
Feb 9th    Super League fixtures commences 
Mar 6th   Sign on for School Championship closes 
Mar 9th   *Evening BBQ and Open preliminary rounds (6 – 9pm) 
Mar 10th    *School Championships (5-7 year groups) 
Mar 17th    *School Championships (Open and 8-11 year groups) 
Mar 24th       *Welcome to tennis day and Championship Finals  
Apr 5th   Term 1 Ends 
 
 
Apr 24th   Term 2 Commences 
Apr 24th   Start of GPS team training 
May 4th   Tennis Season commences 
 
 
 

* School Championships is important for GPS team selection 
 

For more information, contact BGS Tennis Coaching Coordinator Harry Lee 0400 983 336 or email: 
tennis@brisbanegrammar.com 

 



BGS Volleyball players lined up against boys from an emerging Brisbane Boys’ College program last Saturday. I 
was proud to watch as all BGS teams compete with a perfect balance of sportsmanship and competitiveness. In 
what was their first real match for most Year 7 teams, the boys secured four out of five wins across the board. Most 
notably, an amazing result for 7E, who registered a win against the ACGS 7D team in a supplementary fixture 
at Churchie. The Year 8 teams recorded two out of four wins in challenging matches. Unfortunately, the 8A and 
8B teams fell short against quality opposition. It is important to approach each match with a growth mindset 
that reflects a desire to compete and improve, while aiming to get the little things right. The Years 9 and 10 teams 
performed exceptionally well, winning all matches across their respective year levels. After this fantastic start to 
the season, I encourage all teams to maintain standards and prepare for another challenge on Saturday. The Year 
11 teams continue to improve and grow as one squad. The 11A team were particularly impressive as they recorded 
a strong 2-0 victory against an experienced BBC team. In Year 12, the Third VI were also secured a victory, 
however, the Second VI and First VI were not able to follow suit. 

The First VI performed admirably against a talented BBC First VI. The BGS warriors left nothing in the tank, as 
they fought hard for every point. All eleven members of the First VI contributed to what was a solid round one 
performance. BBC were better on the day, defeating BGS 3-1, 19:25, 25:23, 19:25, 19:25. I wish to acknowledge Harry 
McGregor, Ethan Stamatellos, Ali Rahmanian and Ethan Harris who performed well under pressure. We now shift 
our attention to Round 2 as we set our sights on Nudgee College.

Finally, I wanted to extend my gratitude to the group of Old Boys who were part of the First VI jersey handover 
ceremony last Saturday. This powerful traditional saw former players come back to present their playing number 
to the corresponding 2019 player. To find out more about this tradition, I encourage you to speak to any First VI 
player about their legacy jerseys. 

Coxy’s three talking points from Round 1:
•	 Highlight – BGS supporters outnumbering BBC supporters during the First VI match

•	 Lowlight – Some students with headphones wearing tour gear and slides instead of PE uniform

•	 Team of the Week: 7E

Good luck to all BGS teams tomorrow. Remember to check the team list and draw carefully. Most matches are 
being played at Nudgee College; however, some matches are at BGS.

Rhys Cox 
Director of Volleyball

Volleyball
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Acting Head of Middle School
Rebecca Campbell
Leadership was the key focus at today’s Middle School assembly as we presented our Class Captains, Wing 
Captains and Year 5 and Year 6 Form Seniors with their leadership badges. Congratulations to all boys who have 
been elected to these positions of responsibility. During my assembly address, boys were reminded that it doesn’t 
take a badge to be a leader. Leadership begins with the ability to lead oneself before leading others. Building the 
capacity to self-regulate behaviour, to manage emotions and to develop responsibility are key priorities within our 
middle years program. School Captain Nick Miller also addressed the assembly and shared the BGS 2019 vision As 
One with our Middle School students. He reminded the boys of the important role they play in uniting our BGS 
community by supporting one another and standing together ‘as one’.

We were delighted to welcome Mr Larry Carmichael (Head of Year 12) and Mr Tim Holzgrefe (Assistant Head of 
Year 12) to present our Years 5 and 6 Form Senior badges. I take this opportunity to thank the Form Seniors for the 
integral role they play in supporting our boys’ transition to the new school year. Form Seniors have been visiting 
social spaces and classrooms and it is evident that strong connections are already emerging. I am confident that 
our Form Seniors will continue to be positive role models as our Middle School boys navigate their way through 
the school year.

 

I have thoroughly enjoyed watching our Year 7 boys return from Pepperina Hill each Wednesday and Friday 
afternoon after their 3-day Outdoor Education adventure. Our teachers have reported high levels of excitement 
and commitment from the boys as they embrace new challenges. I have no doubt 7E and 7F will maintain this 
enthusiasm when they attend next week.  

Thank you to all parents who completed our recent survey. It has provided Heads of Year and Form Tutors with 
useful feedback regarding our induction program and how well the boys have settled in to the new school year. 
Establishing and maintaining supportive connections between home and school is critical to a student’s success. 
Over the next few weeks, our Form Tutors will be conducting courtesy calls to each family to further strengthen 
this connection.
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Book Week celebrations in the Middle School
Book Week is coming early this year to the Middle School! From 18 – 22 March, students will celebrate all that is 
great about books and reading. This year’s theme is Book Feast – a fun mix of books and food! 

Year 6 boys have already begun to stretch their creative muscles as they design their Read posters, an exciting and 
challenging task that has required them to learn some basic Photoshop skills.

Two major events to mark Book Week give parents and community members the opportunity to be involved:

•	 Book Week Breakfast for boys and parents in Years 5 and 6 will be held on Thursday 21 March from 7.00am

•	 Trivia Night/Author Evening for boys and parents in Years 7 and 8 will be held on Wednesday 20 March from 
6.00pm

We feel fortunate that author Mick Elliott will be our special guest for the week.

Please note these dates in your diaries. More details about purchasing tickets will be available next week. If you 
have any questions, please contact Vicki Palmer at vicki.palmer@brisbanegrammar.com.

Vicki Palmer 
Teacher Librarian

Middle School Library

mailto:vicki.palmer%40brisbanegrammar.com?subject=
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At this week’s Middle School Assembly, we presented our Middle School leaders with their badges. Special 
congratulations to our eight Wing Captains who will lead their teams in the Interwing Carnivals throughout the 
year. The first of these will be the Track and Field Carnival on the last day of this term. Over the next few weeks all 
Middle School students will be asked to nominate their event preferences for this carnival and we hope to see all 
boys participating as much as possible.

Wing Captains 2019

North South East West
Will Siddle
Ed Rimmington

Nick Finch
Bradley Mackintosh

Andrew McLeod
Oliver Spence

Ben Watson
Tom Brittain

Middle School Cricket
I would like to thank everybody involved in the organisation and running of the BGS Cricket season launch at 
Victoria Park last Friday night. The event was well supported by new and continuing families and established a 
welcoming and supportive tone for the season ahead. On the field, our A and B teams started their campaigns well 
against Ipswich Grammar School, while our lower teams shared the day with Gregory Terrace.

This week our boys play Brisbane Boys’ College, which will be a good test of our depth and strength as BBC fields 
a similar number of teams to us.  

Many thanks to the parents who assisted by scoring last weekend. If any other parents can help out this weekend 
your assistance would be greatly appreciated, irrespective of your experience or expertise.

Middle School Cricket results, Round 1 v IGS

Team Won by Team Won by Team Won by Team Won by
5A BGS 6A BGS 7A IGS 8A BGS

5B BGS 6B BGS 7B IGS 8B BGS

5C GT 6C BGS 7C BGS 8C GT

5D GT 6D GT 7D BGS 8D BGS

5D Sky GT 6D Sky GT 7D Sky GT 8D Sky BGS

7D Navy GT 8D Navy BGS

Team Player of the Week Team Player of the Week
5A Mitchell Ackermann 6A Alex Spence

5B Matthew Yannarakis 6B Jack Van Der 
Westhuizen

5C Zach Meerten 6C Tom Clayton

5D Isaac Reid 6D Leo Bowker

5D Sky Jeric Gao 6D Sky Mac Quirk

Team Player of the Week Team Player of the Week
7A Lucas Bryan 8A Oliver Spence

7B Liam Huntley 8B Duncan Feltham

7C Oliver Kennedy 8C Tom Lyons

7D Sam Klaassen 8D Tom Dutton

7D Sky Mitch Emery 8D Sky Ben Whittome

7D Navy Will Johnson 8D Navy Anush Mondal

Middle School Sport
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Middle School Swimming
This is one of the busiest weeks in our swimming calendar with many of our younger swimmers competing at the 
School and City District Championship. Add the Friday night meet at Chandler and the Queensland Sprints meet 
for club swimmers this weekend, and it is not surprising that our boys are feeling tired.

Despite this heavy workload and the stifling heat at Lawnton Pool on Wednesday, our younger swimmers had 
a very successful City Districts Championship meet. Congratulations to Charles Nelson, Lachlan Baker, Archer 
Boorer, Mitchell Ackermann, Thomas McCredie, Max Gao, Oliver Dauber, Angus Bale, Jake Miller and Josh Wood 
on progressing through to the Met North Championship in two weeks’ time.  

Special mention should also go Year 5 swimmer, Cashy Luo who broke records in the 100m Butterfly, 50m 
Backstroke and the 200m Individual Medley. This caps off a wonderful week for Cashy, after he broke four 
records at the BGS School Championship earlier in the week.  Congratulations also to Middle School swimmers 
Max Gao and Charlie Lutton, who also broke records on Wednesday. For more details of the School Swimming 
Championships, please see MiC Mr Logan’s article in this newsletter.

Age Swimmer of the Week
13 years Tom Brittain

12 years Bas Stoneley

11 years Charles Nelson

10 years Lachlan Baker

Middle School Volleyball
The season opening round against BBC did not go to plan for some of our Middle School volleyball teams, with 
BBC winning more than their share of the fixtures contested last Saturday.  Our boys will look to improve upon 
this performance when they play Nudgee College this Saturday. With matches to be played at both school venues it 
is important that all players check MyGrammar for team lists and match details.

Team Player of the Week Team Player of the Week
7A Hudson Pherous 8A Rudy Dempsey

7B Thomas Poll 8B Henry Wang

7C Jack Guyatt 8C Harry Clifton

7D Nathan Buddee 8D Jack Kaandorp

7E Ben Dickey

Team Won by Team Won by
7A BBC 8A BBC

7B BBC 8B BBC

7C BBC 8C BGS

7D BGS 8D BGS

7E BGS

Debating
The GPS debating season began last Friday night with our teams from Year 8 through to Senior debating against 
TSS. Both schools won two of the Year 8 debates contested, but TSS claimed the evening after winning the 8.1 
debate.  

Good luck to all our Year 5 to 7 teams when they open their season this Friday night against Churchie.    

Team Won by Team Won by
8.1 TSS 8.3 BGS

8.2 BGS 8.4 TSS

Debater of the Week: Year 8 – David Butler
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Cross Country 
A reminder that training has begun for our Cross Country squad and we are looking for runners of all ability and 
fitness levels to attend at least one session a week to improve their fitness. Please check MyGrammar for session 
details.      

Middle School Football
Boys wishing to play GPS Football in Term 2 should go to the Football page of MyGrammar, complete the sign-on 
survey and take note of the approaching trial dates for their year level. 

Congratulations
Congratulations to Ngoni Kaloko from Year 6 on his selection in the City District Basketball team.

Glenn McFarlane 
Director of Middle School Sport
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Week commencing Monday 18 February 2019

Tuckshop (07) 3834 5229  |  Grammar Shop (07) 3834 5347 
Roster Secretary Wendy Smith — email wsmith@visis.com.au

Grammar Shop hours 
Monday, Wednesday and Friday		 7.30am – 11.00am 
Tuesday, Thursday			   7.30am – 9.00am

Tuckshop hours 
Weekdays				    7.00am – 2.00pm 

Week Four
Tuckshop
Breakfast
7.00am – 8.00am

Tuckshop
Morning Tea
8.00am – 2.00pm

Grammar Shop

Monday
18 February Jenny Humphris Renai Ridley

(Team Captain) Linda Miric

Tuesday
19 February Lee Perkins Lee Perkins

(Team Captain) Emma Godhard

Wednesday
20 February

Humera Rahim
Jill Johnston

Jill Johnston
(Team Captain) Danielle Jesser

Thursday
21 February Bronwyn Jerrard Meghan Mitchell

(Team Captain) Millie Yee

Friday
22 February

Catherine Ellemor
Steph Mooney
Jenny Humphris

Wendy Smith 
(Team Captain) Simone Muller

Volunteer Roster

Term 1 
Tuesday 29 January – Friday 5 April

Term 2 
Wednesday 24 April – Friday 21 June

Term 3 
Tuesday 16 July – Friday 20 September

Term 4 
Tuesday 8 October – Friday 29 November

2019 Calendar Upcoming Events
Foundation Day 
Friday 22 February

BGS150 Book Launch 
Saturday 2 March

mailto:wsmith%40visis.com.au?subject=BGS%20Volunteer%20Roster
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The Brisbane Grammar School Parents and Friends’ Association Inc. is an umbrella organisation for a number of 
support groups within the School and the P&F Auxiliary is a major sub-committee of this Association.

The Auxiliary exists to connect the parent community by promoting fellowship and to contribute funds to the 
School for the benefit of students, present and future. The Grammar Shop is an integral business arm of the 
Auxiliary and highly valued by the School.

The Grammar Shop provides a quality service to the School community within the school’s Spring Hill campus.

Position
Title: 			   Assistant Convenor

Reporting to: 		  Grammar Shop Convenor

Direct Report:		  Nil

Role Type:		  Part-time, Fixed Term Contract 

Purpose 
The Assistant Convenor plays an important role in support of the Convenor to facilitate the efficient operation 
of the Grammar Shop. The incumbent will work closely with the Convenor and volunteers to maintain efficient 
procedures in a friendly environment.

Accountability
The role of the Assistant Convenor is to efficiently support the Convenor in accordance with School Standards, 
Auxiliary Policies and Procedures and relevant laws.

In general, the responsibilities include:

•	 Delivering excellent customer service;

•	 Professional presentation of the Shop, including shelving tidiness and cleanliness;

•	 Daily reconciliation and banking preparation, with strong knowledge and ability to resolve banking issues and 
problems;

•	 Maintaining boarding students’ accounts and mail distribution; 

•	 Appropriate and accurate stock processing, rotation and storage;  ensure low stock levels are communicated to 
Convenor in a timely manner;

•	 Stocktake assistance mid-year and end of year;

•	 Assisting casual staff and volunteers in service and technical skills;

•	 Maintaining morning tea supplies for volunteers;

•	 Managing the Auxiliary’s memorabilia stall for the School’s Open Day;

•	 Assisting Commercial Manager and Convener with general and financial tasks as required;

•	 Assisting the P&F Auxiliary at events as required, e.g. Spring Luncheon, New Parent Welcome Evenings.

Competency
The Grammar Shop Assistant Convenor will require the following skills and attributes:

•	 Positive approach to P&F Auxiliary and Brisbane Grammar School;

•	 Professional approach to presentation and duties;

•	 Solid organisation and communication skills;

•	 Strong customer service and interpersonal skills: ability to maintain calm, friendly, positive and professional 
manner at all times with customers, volunteers and other staff;

Grammar Shop Assistant Convenor
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•	 Strong attention to detail and numbers orientation;

•	 Flexibility, initiative and integrity;

•	 Ability to work with limited supervision;

•	 Experience working with volunteers;

•	 The ability to rapidly acquire an immediate level of competency in retail software and banking procedures;

•	 Commitment to continued efficiency and skills training.

Hours
This is a part-time role – currently 5 paid hours per day, 3 days per week for a total of 15 hours.  

The days may be varied in consultation with the Convenor and P&F Auxiliary President to ensure effective 
operation.

Requirements
The Assistant Convenor must hold a blue card. 

Preference is given to current BGS parents.  

Relevant experience or an ability to demonstrate the skills, knowledge and attributes required for the role is 
essential. 

School Culture
As members of the School community and staff of the P&F Auxiliary, we: 

•	 Encourage a culture of respect;

•	 Treat each other with courtesy;

•	 Share information and knowledge;

•	 Act as good citizens of this community.
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P&F Auxiliary
Annual General Meeting
The P&F Auxiliary AGM will be held on Wednesday 6 March 2019 in the Great Hall, starting at 9.00am. 

All voluntary positions will be declared vacant. Nomination forms are available from Main Reception and need 
to be returned to the P&F Auxiliary office by Friday 1 March. Morning tea will follow the AGM in the Woolcock 
Room and all current BGS parents and friends are welcome to attend. 

Further enquiries may be directed to Auxiliary Secretary Kate Rutter at katerutter@optusnet.com.au.

BGS150 History Book presale
Light dark blue: 150 years of learning and leadership at Brisbane Grammar School will be published in February 2019 
with presales now open. Drawing on personal stories and extensive scholarly research, this book explores and 
celebrates the School’s distinctive place in Queensland’s educational landscape, and considers the effects of 
political, social and economic change during its 150 years.

Click here to preorder.

BGS will be holding an event for the launch of the book at the School on Saturday 2 March. Please see the 
following page for details and the link to book your place.

mailto:katerutter%40optusnet.com.au?subject=
http://www.brisbanegrammar.com/sites/bgs150/Pages/Display-Memorabilia-Item.aspx?listid=19
http://www.brisbanegrammar.com/sites/bgs150/Pages/Display-Memorabilia-Item.aspx?listid=19
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Date 
Saturday 2 March 2019

Time 
5.30pm to 7.30pm

Venue 
The Lilley Centre Precinct, Brisbane Grammar School

Cost 
$60 per person

Tickets 
https://payments.brisbanegrammar.com 

/OneStopWeb/BGS150HistoryBookLaunch

RSVP 
Monday 25 February 2019

Dress 
Smart Casual

Brisbane Grammar School
Gregory Terrace   Brisbane   QLD   4000

T  +61 7 3834 5200   E  communityrelations@brisbanegrammar.com   W  brisbanegrammar.com

Invitation 
BGS150 History Book Launch
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For more information please contact 
Year 7 Parent Representative, Rachel Emery

T  0409 470 973   E  rachelemery@optusnet.com.au

RSVP here

You are invited to join fellow Year 7 parents 
for morning tea at Victoria Park Bistro, 

Herston on Friday 1 March.

Year 7 Parents
Morning Tea

Venue
The Orchard Function Room, Victoria Park Bistro, Herston

Date
Friday 1 March 2019

Tickets
$21.50

Time
8.30am to 10.30am

by Friday 22 February 2019

For more information please contact 
Year 7 Parent Representative, Rachel Emery

T  0409 470 973   E  rachelemery@optusnet.com.au

RSVP here

You are invited to join fellow Year 7 parents 
for morning tea at Victoria Park Bistro, 

Herston on Friday 1 March.

Year 7 Parents
Morning Tea

Venue
The Orchard Function Room, Victoria Park Bistro, Herston

Date
Friday 1 March 2019

Tickets
$21.50

Time
8.30am to 10.30am

by Friday 22 February 2019

https://payments.brisbanegrammar.com/OneStopWeb/Yr7ParentMorningTea


Venue
The Paddock Bar, Rydges Hotel, 601 Gregory Terrace, Bowen Hills

Date
Friday 1 March 2019

Tickets
$41.00 inc. welcome drink, 

canapes and fork dish

Time
7.00pm to 9.30pm

For more information please contact 
Year 9 Parent Representative, Wendy Ricato

wendy.ricato4@outlook.com

RSVP here

You are invited to join fellow Year 9 parents 
for a cocktail evening at The Paddock Bar, 

Rydges Hotel, Bowen Hills. 

Year 9 Parent
Cocktail Evening

by Tuesday 26 February 2019

Venue
The Paddock Bar, Rydges Hotel, 601 Gregory Terrace, Bowen Hills

Date
Friday 1 March 2019

Tickets
$41.00 inc. welcome drink, 

canapes and fork dish

Time
7.00pm to 9.30pm

For more information please contact 
Year 9 Parent Representative, Wendy Ricato

wendy.ricato4@outlook.com

RSVP here

You are invited to join fellow Year 9 parents 
for a cocktail evening at The Paddock Bar, 

Rydges Hotel, Bowen Hills. 

Year 9 Parent
Cocktail Evening

by Tuesday 26 February 2019

https://payments.brisbanegrammar.com/OneStopWeb/Yr9Term1ParentFunction


Venue
The Verandah Bar, The Lord Alfred Hotel, 68 Petrie Terrace, Brisbane

Date
Friday 1 March 2019

Tickets
$60.00 includes welcome 

drink and canapes

Time
6.30pm to 10.00pm

For more information please contact 
Year 12 Parent Representative, Jo Mower

T  0419 233 787   E  jomower@me.com

RSVP here

You are invited to join fellow Year 12 parents 
for a cocktail event at The Verandah Bar,  
The Lord Alfred Hotel on Friday 1 March.

Year 12 Parents
Cocktail Event

by Friday 22 February 2019

Venue
The Verandah Bar, The Lord Alfred Hotel, 68 Petrie Terrace, Brisbane

Date
Friday 1 March 2019

Tickets
$60.00 includes welcome 

drink and canapes

Time
6.30pm to 10.00pm

For more information please contact 
Year 12 Parent Representative, Jo Mower

T  0419 233 787   E  jomower@me.com

RSVP here

You are invited to join fellow Year 12 parents 
for a cocktail event at The Verandah Bar,  
The Lord Alfred Hotel on Friday 1 March.

Year 12 Parents
Cocktail Event

by Friday 22 February 2019

https://payments.brisbanegrammar.com/OneStopWeb/Yr12Term1ParentFunction


Venue
Victoria Park Bistro, Victoria Park Golf Complex, 309 Herston Road, Herston

Date
Thursday 7 March

Tickets
$21.50

Time
8.30am to 10.30am

For more information please contact 
Year 5 Parent Representative, Rachael Dauber rachaeldauber@hotmail.com

Year 6 Parent Representative, Palingu Aponso palingu@gmail.com

RSVP 

You are invited to join fellow Year 5 and 6 
parents for morning tea at Victoria Park Bistro 

on Thursday 7 March 2019.

Year 5 and 6 
Welcome Morning Tea

by Friday 1 March 2019

Venue
Victoria Park Bistro, Victoria Park Golf Complex, 309 Herston Road, Herston

Date
Thursday 7 March

Tickets
$21.50

Time
8.30am to 10.30am

For more information please contact 
Year 5 Parent Representative, Rachael Dauber rachaeldauber@hotmail.com

Year 6 Parent Representative, Palingu Aponso palingu@gmail.com

RSVP 

You are invited to join fellow Year 5 and 6 
parents for morning tea at Victoria Park Bistro 

on Thursday 7 March 2019.

Year 5 and 6 
Welcome Morning Tea

by Friday 1 March 2019

https://payments.brisbanegrammar.com/OneStopWeb/Yr5and6Term1ParentFunction


Venue
The Terrace, Victoria Park Golf Complex, 309 Herston Road, Herston

Date
Friday 8 March

Tickets
$21.50

Time
9.00am to 11.30am

For more information please contact

 Parent Representatives Gemma Ruddell and Melina Vrettos via 

gemmaruddell@hotmail.com

RSVP 

You are invited to join fellow Year 10 parents for 
morning tea at The Terrace, Victoria Park Golf 

Complex on Friday 8 March 2019.

Year 10 Parent
 Morning Tea

by Tuesday 5 March 2019

Venue
The Terrace, Victoria Park Golf Complex, 309 Herston Road, Herston

Date
Friday 8 March

Tickets
$21.50

Time
9.00am to 11.30am

For more information please contact

 Parent Representatives Gemma Ruddell and Melina Vrettos via 

gemmaruddell@hotmail.com

RSVP 

You are invited to join fellow Year 10 parents for 
morning tea at The Terrace, Victoria Park Golf 

Complex on Friday 8 March 2019.

Year 10 Parent
 Morning Tea

by Tuesday 5 March 2019

https://payments.brisbanegrammar.com/OneStopWeb/Yr10Term1ParentFunction
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